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Steven.castleberry(@co.nevada.ca.us

Re:  Donner Pass Road Improvements — CA FLAP NEV 40(1)
California Federal Lands Access Program — Final Program of Projects

Dear Mr. Castleberry:

Congratulations. The California Federal Lands Access Program (CA FLAP) Programming
Decisions Committee (PDC) has accepted the above referenced project into the final program of
projects under the conditions below. The scope, funding, and preliminary schedule are as
follows:

e Scope: Rehabilitate pavement and widen shoulders for bike lanes on 6.54 miles of
Donner Pass Road from I-80 Exit 174 in Soda Springs, CA to the Truckee City limits.
Selected pullouts will also be paved. Segments N1, N2, N4 and N5 lie in Nevada County,
and Segment P3 is in Placer County.

¢ Funding: Estimated total project cost is $10,309,000%.

o Nevada County will be responsible to provide $300,000 in local cash match for all
work in Nevada County, per the conditions of the reimbursable agreement. Toll
Credits will be used for the remaining portion required to meet the minimum
11.47% requirement for work in Nevada County (estimated to be 86.11% of the
total project length).

o Placer County will be responsible for the local cash match of 11.47% of the total
project costs of work in Placer County(estimated to be 13.89% of total project
length), estimated to be $154,228*, per the conditions of the reimbursable
agreement. *All funding is shown in FY15 dollars, costs will be escalated to the anticipated
program years in the reimbursable agreement.

e Preliminary Schedule: This project is preliminarily programmed for construction funding
in fiscal year 2019 based on availability of funding. The actual year funds are obligated
for construction may change due to changes to the program.

The Project Manager will be in contact with you shortly to finalize the Memorandum of
Agreement (Project Agreement), that will document the scope of the project as well as the roles



and responsibilities of each stakeholder, and a modification to the reimbursable agreement to
meet the match requirements of the project as specified above.

We appreciate your interest in the California Federal Lands Access Program and look forward to
continue working with you on this project.

Sincerely,

Ol Ly,

Christopher Longley, P.E.
Federal Lands Access Program Manager

Cc:  Joshua Pack, Nevada County DPW, Joshua.pack@co.nevada.ca.us
Joanne Roubique, District Ranger, Tahoe National Forest, jroubique@fs.fed.us
Terry Brennan, Tahoe National Forest, tbrennan@fs.fed.us
Matt Ambroziak, Project Manager, CFLHD matthew.ambroziak@dot.gov
Albert Soares, Caltrans PDC Representative, albert.soares@dot.ca.gov
Patrick DeChellis, County Engineers Association of California PDC
Representative, pdechellis@dpw.lacounty.gov
Ryan Tyler, Central Federal Lands PDC Representative, ryan.tyler@dot.gov




